Pinewood Springs Newsletter - July 2015

Road Board

The PWS Road Board is nearing completion of the flood reconstruction work that the
county had contracted us to do. Our Roads Superintendent, Dan Cundall, and new Road Board
Chair, Sue Painter, will drive all our roads this week. We should have a plan in place after the
road board meeting on July 7 including priorities for the rest of 2015.

Note that the Road Board now has a group email address. Please report any road
problems or requests by email at RoadBoard@Pinewoods.us or on our message service at 303-
895-3848. Board meetings are held on the 1st Tuesday of each month at 7:00 PM in the
Firehouse. Next meetings will be held on July 7" and August 4™. Visitors are welcome. Please
enter through the back door.

Fire District
Save the Date
Saturday, Sept.12
Pinewood Springs is Still Cookin' Potluck Dinner, Pig Roast & Cookbook Launch
4 -7 pm @ the fire station
Next Fire Board of Directors meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, July 8th 7:00 pm at
the Fire Station Community meeting room.
Water District
Pinewood is growing. Construction has started on 3 new homes. The Water District is busy
installing those three new taps. In addition 3 other vacant lots have sold in the past few months
and the new owners are in the planning stages of building. That leaves about 2 dozen empty lots.
To be included on the agenda for the next Water Board meeting on July 22th, call Gabi
at 823-5345 or email at pswdadmin@att.net

Pinewood Springs Community Church News
Wow! July already, it's hard to believe. Adult Bible study is still meeting at 9am through
the summer. Join us as we work through the study, The Bible in 24 Hours by Chuck Missler.
Worship services will be held at 10:00 am with light refreshments following in Fellowship Hall.
Mark your calendars for a BBQ themed potluck after service on the 19th of July. It will
be a great way for us to kick-off VBS week! We currently plan to hold VBS from 3:30pm until
6:30pm Monday-Friday, July 20-24.

PSPOA

Does anyone have any interest in trimming trees and doing some fire mitigation on their
properties and move it fo two or three locations within Pinewood? A church from Estes Park will
pay for a contractor with a large tree shredder to create mulch from the trees and branches.
This alleviates folks needing to wait until winter and o obtain burn permits.

The Fire Department has offered to consult with residents to identify areas for
mitigation on their properties but would not be involved with the actual clearing of trees.

If there were enough interest, the PSPOA would need volunteers to help with the
project. Please contact Gabi at gb4949@aol.com for more information about shredding and
volunteering.

Next PSPOA Board of Director is Wednesday, July 15th, 7:00 pm at the Fire Station
meeting room.
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Please support the Pinewood Springs Property Owners Association (not your ordinary POA)
It's not too latel ~-Assessment for June 1, 2015 until May 31, 2016
send it fo PSPOA, 61 Kiowa Rd., Lyons, CO 80540; you must be a member to join the propane
association.
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